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COMING SOON – Meet our two new councillors 

 

 

 

      
      

 

  
 

   

WELCOME TO THE JUNE/JULY NEWS BULLETIN FROM BRIXTON PARISH COUNCIL  IN THIS ISSUE MEET CLLR WILLIAMS 

Welcome to the June/July news bulletin from 
Brixton Parish Council (BPC).   

BPC has resumed the quarterly news bulletin, 
having produced weekly newsletters during 
the COVID-19 lockdown. 

In March this year Brixton Parish Council, as 
part of its Community Emergency Plan, set 
up a volunteer prescription pickup service in 
response to the COVID-19 lockdown.  This 
service benefitted 70 residents in our 
community and all have said how much they 
have appreciated this. 

It’s now time to wind down this support that 
was needed during lockdown.  Our 
Volunteers and Coordinators have been 
amazing, but they now need to get back to 
work and get their lives back too.   

The last Volunteer pick up will be Thursday 
9th July, with no volunteer prescription pick 
up after that, including for emergencies.  
There are various support options; no need 
for anyone to feel abandoned, or stuck.   

A really strong community spirit has 
developed over the past three months and 
we don’t want to lose that.  There are lots of 
ways we can keep it going, so please keep 
suggestions coming.  We are far from 
through COVID-19, but now are better able 
to understand and manage the risk.  
Meantime, sincere thanks to all our 
Volunteers and Prescriptions Coordinators 
from all of us. 

Annual Report 2019/2020 
To find out what has happened over the last 
year please have a look at the BPC Annual 
Report produced by Cllr Hitchins, Chair BPC  
www.brixtonparishcouncil.org.uk 
 
What has been happening during the first 6 
months of 2020? 
New Councillors 
BPC are delighted to announce the 
appointment of two new parish councillors: 
Cllr Edd Arran 
Cllr Terry Clegg 
Meet them in the September news bulletin 
 
Brixton Village Website 
Brixton Parish Council, Brixton Community 
Association and Brixton Feoffee Trust have 
been working in collaboration to launch a 
new village website.  The website is now live 
www.brixtondevon.co.uk.  If you have any 
ideas or comments on the new website, 
please contact the administrator 
info@brixtondevon.co.uk  
 

Land at Cofflete Creek  
BPC have finalised the purchase of the land 
at Cofflete Creek.  Work has been 
progressing with the stone wall being 
restored and fencing being erected.  Cllr 
Parish will be looking for volunteers in the 
near future to progress the project plan. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Cllr Helen Deas Williams - BPC Councillor 
Sincere thanks are expressed to Cllr Williams 
for her hard work and dedication during the 

COVID-19 pandemic.   

 
Plastic Free –Brixton  
Brixton Parish Council has signed up to be a 
plastic free community - a SAS initiative. We 
have £1,062 to promote Brixton being plastic 
free…and we need your ideas.  This will be an 
agenda item for the next ZOOM Parish 
Council meeting on the 29th July.  In the 
meantime, if you have ideas on how to use 
this grant for the benefit of all households in 
Brixton, including residents of Sherford and 
Carrollsland please email them to 
clerk@brixtonparishcouncil.org.uk. 

Forthcoming BPC Meetings: 
Wednesday 29th July at 7pm 
All meetings are being undertaken virtually 
at present via the zoom platform.  If you wish 
to join the meeting please email clerk 
clerk@brixtonparishcouncil.org.uk 
 
To keep up to date with events in the meantime 
please visit www.brixtonparishcouncil.org and 
LOVEBrixton Devon Facebook page.  You can also 
download the Brixton Parish Council App from the 
App Store. 
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